
The path that was taken
I’ve developed a sense of gratitude for facebook. I startered
using it just to make contact with my children, but I’ve
noticed that there are times it puts me in a thoughtful mood.

Case in point, a question was brought up today: “If you could
go back 20 years in your life, would you?”.

I’ve asked myself that question, or one similar many times in
my life. I always give it the same answer. I like who I am. I
like where I am. My past made me who I am and took me to the
where I am. I can’t change the past without changing me. So,
no thank you. I’ll stick to the past that was.

Of course, this is all conjecture. There isn’t a way to get to
the past. And even if you got there could you be sure the
changes you made would be better for you and all involved. I
know that I couldn’t be sure.

My life has been filled with joy and saddness. I’ve done some
incredibly  stupid  things,  and  have  had  some  flashes  of
brilliance.  Without  the  saddness,  the  joy  would  be  less
intense. Without the mistakes, the good choices would be lost
in history. Because of the differences, things stand out. They
shine and become things to strive toward. They become part of
the greater picture.

I have said that I am the product of my past. My past made me
who I am. But the best thing of all is this: If I don’t like
who I am or where I’m at, I don’t need to go back in time to
change anything. I can start now and change the person I will
be tomorrow.
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